Appendix 1 – Draft Code of Conduct

Appendix 2 -Template submission response.
	Name

(Organisation name or name of individual)
	Department of Communications, Climate Action and Environment (DCCAE)

	Address
	29-31 Adelaide Road, 

Dublin 

D02 X285

	Phone
	01 6782508

	Email Address
	Sorcha.loughnane@dccae.gov.ie


	What do you consider should be included in a Code of Conduct for persons carrying on lobbying activities?

	The Draft Code of Conduct for persons carrying out lobbying activities is a comprehensive and useful document to ensure best practice in this regard.  The Draft Code of Conduct covers essential issues such as transparency, accuracy, and integrity.  This Department welcomes the emphasis placed on demonstrating respect for public bodies and officials.
It may be useful to include useful reading and references for persons carrying out lobbying activity, including the following:

Ethics in Public Office Act 1995

Standards in Public Office Act 2001

Transparency Code

DCCAE would also suggest that persons carrying out lobbying activities should be fully familiar with the most up to date information on lobbying, Transparency Code requirements and Designated Public Officials on the websites of organisations being lobbied.

Reference to GDPR, or referral to GDPR information on lobbying.ie could also usefully be included.



	What do you consider should not be included in a Code of Conduct for persons carrying on lobbying activities??

	

	Do you think the Code of Conduct should contain different provisions in relation to different descriptions of persons carrying on lobbying activities?

	

	Any other comments, views or suggestions?

	More emphasis on record keeping for both persons covered by the Act and those staff members not covered by the Act…below is section of note sent to senior managers in our Dept following review of Lobbying earlier this year…
“A large number of staff members in the Department, not covered by the Lobbying Act, regularly engage with external stakeholders as part of their roles and it’s important that this engagement continues in order to, inter alia, inform the Department’s approach to policy and programme development.  It’s important that a record is kept of engagements (meetings, phone conversations, emails, etc) where lobbying takes place.”  




